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Bulletin Announcements for December 13, 2020 

 

Witmer Heights Church Life Activities Calendar  
December 27 – No church – in person or online.  Choose to watch another service online. 
Looking ahead: April 5, 2021 – Volunteer Day at MCC Material Resource. 
   September 25-27, 2021 – Annual Church Retreat. 
 
   
   Sunday, December 13   Sunday, December 20 
Worship Leader Anna Kauffman    Jan Mast 
Message   Wayne Speigle    Wayne Speigle 
 
~Pastor Wayne’s upcoming office hours and contact information for week of December 14 -19   
  In the office…   Tuesday and Wednesday.      December 15 and 16 – 8:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.  

              Otherwise he is available by phone, text, or email. 
Cell/Text – 215-896-9052  Email: waynespeigle@gmail.com. 
 

~Pray for next Pastoral Search Committee meeting:    December 15. 
~Pray for Leadership Team as they make decisions regarding our church activities. 
~Pray for healing and hope for those dealing with health issues and loneliness. 
~Pray for and support Ava Boyer as she joins Youth With a Mission in Hawaai for second semester. 
 
~Everyone should have received via email on December 6 a letter from Ava Boyer explaining what she will be 
doing for the next 6 months.  It is also attached to the Hear Ye! Hear Ye! mailing so you can review and decide 

 how you might be able to support Ava in this calling. 
 
~To Witmer Heights Church family.   
    We thank you all for your continued patience during this time of COVID and how we navigate through it as it 
relates to church functions.  Each month the Leadership Team will continue to discuss the CDC guidelines and 
safety measures for our church. If you have concerns please pass them on to the Elder team. See updates below:  
 

1. Please wear your mask on Sunday mornings for the entire time you are on the church property.   
2. Please continue to sing softly during congregational singing.  We are asking song leaders to wear a 

mask as they lead singing, when possible.  
3. Please continue to socialize outside after church as weather permits.  
4. SS is not planned through the end of the 2020 year.  We are considering a Zoom Adult SS class for 

Jan/Feb.    
5. It was determined that the traditional Christmas Program/Breakfast will not be planned for this year. 

But we have an exciting alternate activity in the planning process!  See details above. 
 
    The Pastoral Search Committee continues to work at reviewing interview questions, updating advertising 
opportunities, reviewing applications, and interviewing candidates.  We appreciate your continued prayers. Please 
continue to spread the word about the job opening.  If you have any ideas for potential candidates please contact a 
committee member:  
        Vanessa King Boyer,  Clair Kauffman,  Joe Miller, Joy Miller, Merle Reinford,  Shelby Swartley,.  

~Thank you,   Vanessa King Boyer, Elder Chair 
 
 


